Due to the recent changes from the Governor's office due to the decline in the number of Covid – 19 cases the Board of Directors are pleased to announce the re-opening of the clubhouse with the following restrictions.

PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT THE USE OF THE CLUB HOUSE BOTH INSIDE AND OUTSIDE IS AT YOUR OWN RISK.

General Rules in place at all times based on our following State and Local governmental guidelines and meeting the contact tracing rules:

- 1) Masks are to be worn at all times while in the clubhouse
- 2) When entering the building you must take your temperature and record it on the sign in sheet along, with the date, time and contact number
- 3) NO guests are permitted at any time. Any non-resident on the property or inside the building will be considered to be trespassing
- 4) NO food or drinks are allowed in the building at any time
- 5) Locker rooms will be unavailable for use

Game Room

- 1) No more than 6 residents are permitted in the room at any time
- 2) Proper social distancing of 6 feet is required
- 3) Use of the room is limited to one hour, if other residents are waiting to use the room
- 4) No congregating on the couch to watch TV
- 5) No food or drinks are allowed
- 6) Please wipe down the equipment before and after us

Main Room

- 1) No more than 18 residents are permitted in the room at any time
- 2) No food or drinks allowed
- 3) Any items brought into the room, must be removed when leaving
- 4) Please wipe down tables when you are finished
- 5) Kitchen will not be available for use

Gym

- 1) No more than 3 residents permitted in the gym at any time
- 2) Your time is limited to one hour per visit
- 3) You must follow the 6 feet social distancing guidelines
- 4) Please wipe down equipment before and after each use
- 5) Gym is available on a first come first serve basis
- 6) Please do not use any of the gym equipment inside the yellow tape

Basketball Court

- 1) 6 total residents are allowed on the court at any time
- 2) 3 residents per basket
- 3) Absolutely NO guests
- 4) No food or drinks permitted at any time.

Play Ground

- 1) Social distancing of 6 feet required
- Whatever equipment your child is using should be wiped down before and after use

The Board of Directors has the health and safety of the community forefront in their decision making, along with complying with mandated rules and restrictions. If any of the rules are not followed by a resident member, the Board will suspend units use of the facility.